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AGENDA ITEM D3 

 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER REPORT 
   

 

Purpose of Report 

To report to Council on general activities since the last meeting. 

Recommendations 

The Chief Executive Officer recommends that Council: 

1. Receive the information.  

2. Receive the financial statements for the 10 months ended 30 April 
2014 

1. Executive Summary 

The Draft Annual Plan continues to dominate proceedings with public 
meetings being held, and generally well attended, in Featherston, Greytown 
and Martinborough. 

Good debate was had on a range of issues that will feed into the annual 
plan deliberations. 

155 submissions have been received at the time of writing this report; we 
continue to receive a few late submissions. Analysis of these submissions is 

well underway and these are due to be sent to Councillors by 30 May. 

NZTA have generally concluded their review of the FAR rates, attached as 
appendix 1 is the letter advising SWDC of their rates. The treatment of 

Special Purpose Roads is still to be finalised.  

  



2. Governance/Leadership/Advocacy 

The following table provides the year to date results for KPI’s set for the 

Governance output 

GOVERNANCE/LEADERSHIP/ADVOCACY 

KEY PERFORMANCE INDICATORS 

TARGET 

2013/14 

YTD 

RESULT 

 

COMMENT 
SOURCE, AND ACTIONS TAKEN TO ACHIEVE 

TARGET 

Ratepayers and residents feel they can contact a 

Council member to raise an issue or problem 

75%  73% NRB Survey 3 yearly* 

Ratepayers and residents feel that the Mayor and 

councillors give a fair hearing to their views 

75%  62% NRB Survey 3 yearly 

Ratepayers and residents are satisfied with Council’s 

decisions and actions 

50%  

 

76% (very or 

fairly 
satisfied) 

NRB Survey 3 yearly 

Ratepayers and residents are satisfied with how Council 

allocates rates/funds to be spent on the services and 

facilities provided (target peer group age) 

78%  64%(very or 

fairly 

satisfied) 

NRB Survey 3 yearly 

Community Board decision - making reports on local 
issues 

90%   Community Board reports and minutes 

% of ratepayers and residents who know how to 

contact a community board member 

65%  65% NRB Survey 3 yearly 

Ratepayers and residents satisfied with the way Council 
involves the public in the decision it makes 

65%  49% NRB Survey 3 yearly 

The Maori Standing Committee makes 

recommendations to Council in relation to policy and 

plan development and resource management 
applications 

100% 

applicable 

applications 

 Maori Standing Committee minutes 

2.1 Local Government Commission/Governance Review 

The Local Government Commission (the Commission) continues its 
background work. 

A presentation was made to the Chief Executives forum where it was 

indicated the draft determination was being written up, and should be 
released mid June. 

We continue to field questions from the Commission on various matters, 
including the land transport integration across the region. 

Councillors will be updated as new information comes to hand. 

3. Strategic Planning and Policy Development 

3.1 Meetings 

3.1.1. Civil Defence 

Discussions are ongoing with WREMO regarding the updated “concept of 

operations”. 

While there is a lot of focus on preparing for “declared events, the majority 

of incidents in the Wairarapa are localised impacting one or two local 
authorities. 

This initiative will be useful in providing more resource to the local 

controllers in the event of an emergency.  

 



3.1.2. Chief Executives Forum 

A brief presentation on the FAR review was given, this review is largely 
complete and attached as appendix 1 is a copy of a letter received 

indicating our FAR rate. 

An update on key shared services initiatives was given, these initiatives 

being Economic Development, ICT, Water Spatial Planning 

Kevin Lavery, WCC Chief Executive also gave a brief update on the airport 
extension project. 

3.2 Legislation 

We continue to work toward implementation of the various legislation 

changes that have been, or are about to be made. 

3.3 Wastewater Consents 

The three wastewater consents are tracking generally as planned, the 

timeframe for issuance is still planned to be late 2014 for all consents. 

As a slight aside, I spent an interesting couple of hours on a tour of 

Masterton's Homebush plant. This is an impressive and large site, 
construction is not due for completion for another year or so. 

3.4 Wastewater Funding 

The Ministry of Health provided some quite substantial subsidies for the 
provision of potable water to small communities. 

The Ministry for the Environment issued a National Policy Statement for 
Freshwater Management. 

I approached the Ministers for Local Government; Health; and Environment 
to ascertain whether the Government had considered similar subsidies to 
that administered by the Ministry of Health. The letter was really on behalf 

of all small inland local authorities in New Zealand. 

Attached as appendix 2 is the letter to the various Ministers, and the 

response from Hon Amy Adams. The response is fairly straightforward, the 
implication of this is that we need to lobby strongly the groups charged with 
setting the freshwater standards. 

4. Monitoring and Reporting 

4.1 Financial Statements 

Financial Statements for the 10 months ended 30 April 2014 are included as 
appendix 3. 

  



4.2 Rates Arrears 

DATE AMOUNT 

$’000 

NUMBER DAYS SINCE 

INSTALLMENT DUE 
SWDC COMPONENT 

$’000 

(81%) 

30 June 2011 $851 631 31 $689 

1 August 2011 $780 463 64 $632 

28 November 2011 $969 760 7 $785 

1 March 2012 $925 690 7 $740 

16 March 2012 $830 602 23 $672 

23 March 2012 $790 555 30 $640 

1 June 2012 $855 722 10 $692 

19 June 2012 $730 632 31 $591 

10 September 2012 $947  21 $767 

15 February 2013 $820 565 57 $664 

17 June 2013 $913 740 27 $739 

4 March 2014 $1,033 863 12 $836 

14 April 2014 $954 675 53 $773 

9 ratepayer accounts have been referred to our lawyers for an initial letter. 
If there is not response to these initial letters formal legal action will 

commence. The cost of this formal legal; action is recovered from the 
ratepayer. 

A further 45 demands have been made to organisations who have an 
interest in properties that are in arrears. This is mainly banking institutions. 

4.3 Annual Plan/Annual Report 

The 2014/15 draft Annual Plan was adopted for public consultation on 9 
April 2014.  

The draft includes a proposed rates increase of 3.48% which is 1.04% 
above that included in the 2012/22 LTP for the 2014/15 year. This increase 
is driven by the purchase of land for the disposal of treated wastewater at 

Papawai (1.01%) and the proposed commencement of seal extension 
(1.04%). 

The matters under consideration included in the draft plan are open for 
public consultation from 16 April until 19 May. 

Public meetings have been held, with submissions closing 19 May (however 

we are still receiving some late submissions) 

Officers are incorporating comments and recommendations where able, 

distribution is due by Friday 30 May. 



5. Corporate 

5.1 Staffing 

For the role vacated by JP Irwin, Bill Sloan has agreed to take this position 
over. There will be a change to the administration in the I & S department 

to support this move. Some aspects of Mr. Sloan’s previous role will need to 
be contracted out (e.g. asset management plans) however it is believed this 
move will provide stability back into the I & S department. 

 Local Authorities around the country are finding it difficult to recruit in this 
area, with the Christchurch situation soaking up most staff. 

5.2 Collective Employment Agreement 

Negotiations have commenced on a new collective, it is hoped these will 
conclude in a month or so. 

5.3 Occupational Health and Safety 

There were no incidents reported since the last Council meeting.  

As reported at the previous Council meeting, there has been a change in 
legislation signaled which will come into effect mid/late this year.  

This is a significant change in direction with more liability placed on 

organisations, and this flows through to contractors working for those 
organisations. 

As more information comes to hand we will brief Council. 

5.4 Insurance 

JLT (Jardines) presented their draft insurance proposal for Councils 

insurance needs.  

As in previous years, we have a combined policy with MDC and CDC, which 

generates good savings. 

Premiums are anticipated to be at similar levels to previous years. 

The LAPP scheme has been under some pressure and in the last year the 
scheme plan resulted in local authorities being exposed to a greater risk of 
financial contribution if a major even occurred in another district. This 

exposure has now been eliminated and we are effectively back to the same 
scheme as a couple of years ago which has proven quite robust. 

A number of local authorities have withdrawn from the scheme and the 
impact of this will be monitored. 

  



5.5 LGOIMA Requests 

DATE REQUEST MADE BY TOPIC OF INFORMATION 

REQUEST  

REQUEST RESPONSE  

14-April  May Kerry Stevens Details of rates income, 
number of rateable properties. 
Funding spend on Tourism and 
Economic Development 

Income $10,386,000 excluding 
GST. 5,932 properties. Destination 
Wairarapa paid $111.000 excludes 
GST for Tourism.  SWDC 
contribute to Grow Economic 
Development contribution made to 
Grow Wellington through Greater 
Wellington District Council rate. 

17 April Neil Mongomerie-Crowe Expenditure on floral planting in 
towns of SW - the cost to each 
town itemised 

 

 Details provided. 

24 April Gordon Jensen Disposal of asbestos, fire 
permits and disposal of 
hazardous waste. 

 

 Information provided 

30 April Ratepayer, Greytown Seeking papers relating to 
Council approval of widening of 
the Moroa water race into a 
private pond. 

 Information provided  

15 May W. Eaglesome    Number of Property seizures in 
District as result of non-
payment of rates or 
abandonment of property. 

 None 

21 May Ratepayer, Greytown Requesting clarification of 
information provided in 
response to earlier papers 
provided relating to Council 
approval of widening of the 
Moroa water race into a private 
pond. 

  

 

6. Appendices 

Appendix 1 – NZTA advice letter 

Appendix 2 – Letters Regarding Wastewater Funding 

Appendix 3 – Financial Statements for the Ten Months Ended 30 April 2014 

 

 

Contact Officer: Paul Crimp, Chief Executive Officer  
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Letter 
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Appendix 3 – Financial 
Statements for the Ten 

Months Ended 30 April 2014 

 














